


 

Also, in this area that we would like to see converted back to motorized use is: 

• Non-motorized section 071 Sheep Creek – 6.8 miles 

• Non-motorized section 072 Sheep Creek – 4.3 miles 

• Non-motorized section 073 Williams Peak – 5.8 miles 

The conversion of these trails back to motorized use will allow recreationalists to properly access and utilize 

areas of the National Forest that have not been properly maintained since the designation change to non-

motorized.  

Annually CITRA clears and maintains over 200 miles of single-track motorized trails on the Payette and Boise 

National Forests. This is accomplished through a volunteer service agreement in conjunction with Idaho 

Department of Parks and Recreation. We commit to continuing this public service in the future and maintain 

the trails we are allowed to ride.  

Our relationship with the Recreation Program Manager for the Krassel Ranger district, Josh Simpson has been 

pivotal in allowing resources to be spread throughout the forest to make the greatest possible benefit to all 

the users. When CITRA clears and maintains the motorized trails, for free, the Forest Service can direct paid 

maintenance efforts to the non-motorized areas and other projects. This is a direct benefit to ALL the users on 

the Forest. By changing the designation back to motorized, this will only further the net impact of maintenance 

of trails.  

Respectfully, 

 

Johanna Defoort 

CITRA President 

 




